Introduction

PCCW-HKT Limited (PCCW) welcomes the opportunity to comment on the Consultation Paper on the Digital Terrestrial Broadcasting in Hong Kong (The Paper) issued by the Information Technology and Broadcasting Bureau (ITBB) on 1 December 2000.

General Comments

PCCW has the view that licensing of multiplex services, television programme services and set top boxes and integrated digital television sets in relation to conditional access systems are independent of selection of digital terrestrial television (DTT) standard that ITBB and the Office of  the Telecommunications Authority should announce the licence  conditions of respective services as soon as possible so as to speed up the launching of DTT service in Hong Kong.

Specific Comments Invited in the Paper
PCCW embraces the government policy to enhance Hong Kong’s position as a pre-eminent regional broadcasting hub. Owing to the fact that mainland China has not yet announced the selected DTT standard for the country, it may not be the right time to determine a DTT standard for Hong Kong which may be completely different from the standard to be adopted in mainland China. Compatibility problem of DTT standard between mainland China and Hong Kong would result.  Ultimately, television broadcasting service providers in Hong Kong would have much difficulties in entering into the potential market in mainland China and suffer from the standard incompatibility.

While we do appreciate the good intention behind the proposed DTT standard, PCCW does not agree that the DVB-T standard should be adopted without receiving widespread recognition from the public, especially those service providers in the television broadcasting industry.
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PCCW would be pleased to further elaborate on any particular point discussed above if it is so required .
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